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The Common at Sinnott Farm, Inc.

Executive Board Meeting

June 20, 2012

7:00 p.m.

MINUTES

In Attendance:
Bobby Woods, President




Ann Hanks, Vice President




Laurie Price, Second Treasurer




Diane Prescod, Secretary

Pat Williams, APM

Absent:

Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer
Call to Order:  Bobby called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.  A quorum was established with four of five Board members present.

Regular Session:


-Public Participation  -


Mrs. McDermott came to discuss the trampoline at her house.  The location in the



driveway was chosen because all other areas are slanted and it is a safety issue.



Other neighborhood children use the trampoline and it is used constantly.  The family has


had it for three years with no complaints and the yard is tree-lined so it really is not



visible – more in the winter due to lack of foliage.  Mrs. M. stated they have only



had compliments.  Children do not want to get rid of it, they enjoy playing with it.

-Minutes – The minutes of the May 17, 2012 Executive Board meeting were approved with



a motion made by Bobby , seconded by Laurie and passed unanimously.


-Financial Reports – The financial reports for the month-end May 2012 were reviewed.  



As of June 20, 2012:




Checking



$12,461.01








Capital Expenditure Savings

$14,404.29






Reserve Savings


$20,305.54


  




CD




$15,153.50




  



TOTAL



$62,324.34
Jeff and Laurie met with Eric – Jeff not present at today’s meeting –will have more to report at next meeting.  Aged receivables appear more significant than they are as some 



home owners are paying according to plans that have been established and a closing



is expected on Friday (6/22/12).


Laurie reported that Jeff used to pay bills online but set it up so APM could do that,

however, no one on the Board sees bills prior to payment.  The new procedure will be that the bookkeeper will receive bills, cut checks, Pat will review and sign and send to Jeff for his signature as well.  This will allow for increased accountability as all checks
will have two signatures going forward.

The other topic discussed with Eric that Laurie shared was the reserve study – age of

roads was discussed. Further information will be provided at subsequent meetings.

-New Business –



-RFP’s for Landscaping – There is a list of companies from whom we will request bids


for landscaping and snow removal – will be sent when we have a map to enclose.



For trimming along Ryefield Hollow, we have two bids and Russo is much less costly.  



There are funds in the budget for this – it seems to make more sense to have Russo do



it.  Bobby questioned whether or not, because it is a town road, if they would take some



responsibility for trimming.  Pat stated likely not.  Bobby made a motion to contact



Russo and have them take care of the area, Ann seconded, motion passed.
By email, the Board voted to have the tree across from 85 Arrowwood righted at a cost of $191.43. Pat reported that this has been taken care of.

-Political Sign Posting: According to the new law, homeowners cannot be prohibited from displaying signs but parameters can be placed on where they are displayed and for howlong.   We will have to send out a flier stating what the CSF policy will be.  Our policy will state that signs cannot be placed in common areas, but that individual homeowners can place signs in their windows or on their lawns, no more than 2 weeks before election and must come down the day after.  Pat will draft policy and send to Board for review.   



-Power-washing- Board reviewed letter to homeowners whose homes need some


attention.  Bobby stated that other methods besides power washing may be appropriate

so the letter was edited to reflect this.  Bobby further suggested that homeowners be advised that the Board will do another walk around in the fall to ensure that all homes are in compliance- spring and fall walk arounds need to be conducted so we can keep up with issues on property.  It was also suggested that the letter be made more generic so that it does not target certain homes and that all homeowners receive a copy.


MDC Invoice List – Pat will discuss with Laurie and Jeff which bills need to be disputed



with MDC as some of the charges do not make sense.  Pat distributed a list of charges by



dates and meters for Board to review.  Another bill is due – Pat will draft a letter stating



our concerns with our back bills and that we have overpaid – we will send the letter but



no payment.   No one has seen sprinklers in common areas – Pat will check with Russo 


about this.


-Reserve Study – Not yet ready.
-New Items: Two requests have been submitted to Board, one for a shed and one for a shed and porch replacement.  Homeowners will be sent notification that Board will be doing another walk around on Saturday, July 7th at 9:00 and will visit their homes, with their permission, to see each site.  

Committee Reports

Website – Bobby received a call from a homeowner who stated that the website was “not


acting right” – Ann and Laurie will check and see what the problem might be.  Also, we need


to remove the PO Box because we no longer have it. Bobby had some additional suggestions


that Ann will take care of.


Streets and Sewers – Bobby reported that in most cases, catch basin issues are cosmetic – that 

they don’t necessarily need to be replaced in most cases.  Cost is nearly $900 per catch basin


to replace just the top.  Pat suggested that we hold off on replacement or repair until we know
if and when roads will need repaving.  Reserve study should be ready by next meeting and we can then go forward with a plan.
The next meeting date is set for July 18, 2012 at Diane’s house.  Going forward, meetings will be held on the third Wednesday of each month.
The meeting was adjourned to Executive Session at 8:56 p.m.

There were no items discussed in the Executive Session that required a vote.

The meeting was adjourned with a motion made by Bobby, seconded by Laurie , and passed unanimously at 9:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Prescod
Secretary
